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        Jo Ryan                6th April, 2023 

       Acting Principal                                                      

NEWSLETTER 
PO Box 66 NORTH BENDIGO 3550 

SCHOOL : www.lightningreefps.vic.edu.au 

Dear parents and friends. 

What a terrific end to Term One! 

The school community has spent the week in constant celebration. 

On Tuesday, Ms G & Mr Keller led the school in our Lightning Bolt reward 

that saw everybody dance around in bubbles, before having a bubble drink 

(AKA ‘Spider’). 

Then on Wednesday, Mainfreight came to give us the donated books from 

the “Books in Homes” Program. They bought along their great big truck and 

their driver, nicknamed Fish! 

We finished our day yesterday with the Cross-Country Race and Colour Fun 

Run. It was so lovely to have so many family and friends here to watch 

their families, and particularly pleasing to see Izzy, Ruby, Mason, Kody and 

Georgia back as ex-students! 

We managed to raise money for sick kids and our school. While promoting 

reading at home, and learning about logistics!  

We are all very tired, but are feeling so fortunate to work in such a     

wonderful school. Thankyou to our staff– they are amazing! 

Farewell and best wished to Moiz, Samad, Can Ler Paw & Eh Htee Kaw Soe 

all the best as they move to their new 

schools.  

See you all next term. 

Jo Ryan 

Acting Principal 

 

http://www.lightningreefps.vic.edu.au
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Bubble  

Bonanza 

 

 

On Tuesday 4th April, we celebrat-

ed our students completing the 

Dojo Bolt. In order to achieve this they need to earn 20 pieces of the bolt. Each piece is worth 150 

Dojo points which means they earned a total of 3000 Dojo points in Term 1. 
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On Wednesday 5th April, Mainfreight visited our school 

to donate books to homes. Clem, Esther and Fish came to 

our assembly and spoke about their freight/logistics 

company and presented students with books. Students 

were then lucky enough to get the opportunity to look 

inside a big truck! 

Thank you Mainfreight! 
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Congratulations to the winners of the Parents and Friends 

Easter raffle. The total amount raised was $698.40.  
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1. Jason Rm 7 

2. Sher Mu Rm 9 

3. Marlie Rm 3 

4. Anthena Rm 4 

5. Roger Rm 5 

6. Emilia Rm 5 

7. Nice Rm 9 

8. Shar Lom Rm 8 

9. Eh Htee Kaw Soe Rm 8 

10. Bella Rm 2 

11. Vrishank Rm 5 

12. Alira (Mia Rm 5) 

13. Jason Rm 7 

14. San Win Rm 7 

15. Selene Rm 7 

16. Arrianna Rm 2 

17. Ryan Rm 7 

18. Izac Rm 9 

19. Sue Office 

20. Tommy Rm 5 

21. Danielle (Jai Rm 9) 

22. Mandy (Drazic Rm 7) 

23. John Rm 2 

24. Matthew Rm 8 

25. Erin (Bodie Rm 5) 

26. Charlotte Rm 10 
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BE YOUR BEST BE RESPECTFUL BE CO-OPERATIVE 

  

  

BE RESPONSIBLE 

 

CONTACT US:   

5443 2501 

Acting Principal:  

Jo Ryan 

Acting Assistant Principal & 

Leader of Teaching & Learning 

Katrina Johnstone 

Business Manager:  

Kristie Coates  

Leader– Student Wellbeing: 

Amy Gillett 

Leader– Disability & Inclusion: 

Paul Keller 

Social Worker:  

Gai Maddams 

School Council President 

Daria Turnbull 

Parents and Friends 

Sonia Valli & Jodie Madon 

 

Calendar of events: 

 

Monday April 24th - Term 2  

begins 

Monday April 24th - Prep - 2 

Gymnastics program begins 

Tuesday April 25th - ANZAC 

Day - No School 

Wednesday May 3rd - Year 5/6 

Doxa Camp Melbourne 

Wednesday May 17th - Year 3/4 

Camp Kookaburra 

Monday May 29th - Grade 1/2 

Aquarium excursion 

Monday June 12th - Kings birth-

day public holiday 

Friday June 23rd -  End of Term 

2 

 

Please  

remember 

smoking is 

banned  

within four 

metres of  an 

entrance to 

all Victorian 

Schools  and 

within the 

school 

grounds, this 

includes our 

shared      

entrance and 

the bus stop 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday to Sam G, Jenny 
B, Alexander W, Sasha T, Rylan R, 
Krysta C, Samad H, Ro Ku Pla, 
Myint S, and Jet E.  

 

We hope you had an amazing day. 

 

 

Lost property 

Please remember to check lost property 

regularly. It is located just inside our   

foyer entrance. 
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